




Since the publication of this article, a number of Drs. Zur and Donner's points have been 
further addressed by professional organizations. Here are some important highlights.  
 
On Having a Social Media Presence 

There is an emerging professional standard for therapists with an online 
presence to distribute a social media policy. Such Social Media Policy can 
be part of the Informed Consent (See Zur Institute’s Clinical Forms) or 
stand-alone Media Policies, such as Dr. Kolms 
 
The ACA Code of Ethics states that Counselors should make efforts to 
keep separate personal and professional presences online.  
 
The 2014 ACA Code also states that "personal virtual relationships" with 
clients should be avoided. This would very likely include "friending" on 
Facebook and similar sites. Other less direct social media relationships, 
such as a client following their therapist on Twitter, are less clear.  

http://www.zurinstitute.com/forms.html
http://www.drkkolmes.com/docs/socmed.pdf

